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Note of last Councillors' Forum meeting
	Title:


	Councillors' Forum

	Date:


	Thursday 6 June 2019

	Venue:
	Westminster Room, 8th Floor, 18 Smith Square, London, SW1P 3HZ

	
	


Attendance
An attendance list is attached as Appendix A to this note
	Item
	Decisions and actions


<AI1>

	1  
	Declarations of Interest

Cllr James Jamieson thanked Lord Porter for his hard work as Chairman of the LGA and

the contribution Lord Porter has made to Local Government.

The Chairman noted the apologies



</AI1>

<AI2>

	2  
	Rt Hon Matt Hancock MP, Secretary of State for Health and Social Care

Cllr James Jamieson introduced Secretary of State for Health and Social Care, Matt

Hancock MP.

Matt Hancock MP thanked Lord Porter for always been a voice for Local Government.

Matt Hancock MP stated that there is a huge amount of work that local government and

the National Health Service can do together. Social care and Public Health are two main

areas that both local government and NHS can work together on, but with some areas of

commissioning staying within local government. Matt Hancock MP noted the work the LGA

has done around supporting local authorities with commissioning.

Sexual Health services where co-commissioning has happened, has seen improved

access for service users and improved outcomes. But there is still a lot of work to do to

improve sexual health services in the country.

Matt Hancock MP stated while Brexit was important, other issues like Health and Social

Care should also be delivered on by the Government.

Members made the following comments:

· Adult social care is failing those within our communities. The Adult Social Care Green Paper needs to be published and delivered on. The delay on publishing the green paper is becoming frustrating for those who want to see change within the sector.

· Hospices receive very little in funding and it is having an impact on our  communities.

· Health and Wellbeing boards should become a statutory leader within the sector. The return of Nursing Bursaries would have a positive impact on recruitment and young people taking up training. The loss of the bursaries was a big blow to young people.
· Councils are struggling with GP closures as it has an impact on vulnerable residents. What can we do to get GPs to work together to increase practice partnerships.
Matt Hancock MP responded

· We need cross party work on ensuring that Adult Social Care is improved for the communities that need it. The Adult Social Care Green Paper is a top priority and should be of the next Prime Minister
· More hospices are receiving capital funding via CGCs, but it should be noted that the hospices movement is well skilled in fundraising 

· Health and Wellbeing boards need greater influence within their local area, and allowing them to decide partnership budgets to ensure they are a fixture within the community

· Targeted support on nursing vacancies should be a priority.

· The move to primary care can help with patient numbers, as it the increase in training GPs. Community Interest Trusts can see greater collaboration within GPs. Plans are to look at how easy it should be to create a new GP practice.
The Chairman thanked the Secretary of State for Health and Social Care, Matt Hancock

MP for attending.



</AI2>

<AI3>

	3  
	Chairman's Update

Members agreed the update



</AI3>

<AI4>

</AI4>

<AI5>

</AI5>

<AI6>

</AI6>

<AI7>

</AI7>

<AI8>

</AI8>

<AI9>

</AI9>

<AI10>

</AI10>

<AI11>

</AI11>

<AI12>

</AI12>

<AI13>

	4  
	LGA Boards & Portfolio Chair's Reports

Members agreed the reports.



</AI13>

<AI14>

	5  
	Digest of the last meeting

Members agreed the notes.



</AI14>

<TRAILER_SECTION>

Appendix A -Attendance 

	Position/Role
	Councillor
	Authority

	
	
	


	Vice-Chairman
	 Cllr Howard Sykes MBE
	Oldham Metropolitan Borough Council

	
	Cllr Marianne Overton MBE
	Lincolnshire County Council


	Deputy-chairman
	 
	


	Members
	 Cllr David Simmonds CBE
	Hillingdon London Borough Council

	
	Cllr Philip Atkins OBE
	Staffordshire County Council

	
	Cllr Steve Count
	Cambridgeshire County Council

	
	Cllr Peter Golds CBE
	Tower Hamlets Council

	
	Cllr Charlotte Haitham Taylor
	Wokingham Borough Council

	
	Cllr Matthew Hicks
	Suffolk County Council

	
	Cllr Ian Hudspeth
	Oxfordshire County Council

	
	Cllr Rory Love OBE
	Folkestone & Hythe District Council

	
	Cllr Roy Perry
	Hampshire County Council

	
	Cllr Roger Phillips
	Herefordshire Council

	
	Cllr Andrew Proctor
	Norfolk County Council

	
	Cllr Martin Tett
	Buckinghamshire County Council

	
	Cllr Peter Box CBE
	Wakefield Metropolitan District Council

	
	Cllr Anne Western CBE
	Derbyshire County Council

	
	Cllr Judith Blake CBE
	Leeds City Council

	
	Cllr Simon Blackburn
	Blackpool Council

	
	Cllr Anntoinette Bramble
	Hackney London Borough Council

	
	Cllr Amy Cross
	Blackpool Council

	
	Cllr Tudor Evans OBE
	Plymouth City Council

	
	Cllr Kate Haigh
	Gloucester City Council

	
	Cllr Susan Hinchcliffe
	Bradford Metropolitan District Council

	
	Cllr Roger Lawrence
	Wolverhampton City Council

	
	Cllr Timothy Swift MBE
	Calderdale Metropolitan Borough Council

	
	Cllr Richard Watts
	Islington Council

	
	Cllr Debbie Wilcox
	Newport City Council

	
	Cllr Jon Hubbard
	Wiltshire Council

	
	Cllr Heather Kidd
	Shropshire Council

	
	Cllr Alan Seldon
	Herefordshire Council

	
	Cllr Clive Woodbridge
	Epsom and Ewell Borough Council


	Apologies
	 Cllr Alan Rhodes
	Nottinghamshire County Council

	
	Cllr Paul Carter CBE
	Kent County Council

	
	Cllr Nadeem Ahmed
	Pendle Borough Council

	
	Cllr Sean Anstee CBE
	Trafford Metropolitan Borough Council

	
	Cllr Morris Bright MBE
	Hertsmere Borough Council

	
	Cllr Abi Brown
	Stoke-on-Trent City Council

	
	Cllr Geraldine Carter
	Calderdale Metropolitan Borough Council

	
	Cllr Mark Hawthorne MBE
	Gloucestershire County Council

	
	Cllr Linda Haysey
	East Herts Council

	
	Cllr Peter Jackson
	Northumberland Council

	
	Cllr Donna Jones JP
	Portsmouth City Council

	
	Cllr Rebecca Knox
	Dorset County Council

	
	Cllr Joanne Laban
	Enfield Council

	
	Cllr Oonagh Moulton
	Merton London Borough Council

	
	Cllr Colin Noble
	Suffolk County Council

	
	Cllr Teresa O'Neill OBE
	Bexley Council

	
	Cllr Lynn Riley
	Cheshire West and Chester Council

	
	Cllr Nicholas Rushton
	Leicestershire County Council

	
	Cllr Glen Sanderson JP
	Northumberland Council

	
	Cllr Tom Beattie
	Corby Borough Council

	
	Cllr Graham Chapman
	Nottingham City Council

	
	Cllr Julie Dore
	Sheffield City Council

	
	Cllr Paulette Hamilton
	Birmingham City Council

	
	Cllr Sabia Hussain
	Slough Borough Council

	
	Cllr Brigid Jones
	Birmingham City Council

	
	Cllr John Merry CBE
	Salford City Council

	
	Cllr Sharon Taylor OBE
	Stevenage Borough Council

	
	Cllr Chris Townsend
	Surrey County Council
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